
December 6, 2021  
 

 
 
We are writing to provide an update on the Mathematics Proficiency Test (MPT), which 
is a requirement for certification with the Ontario College of Teachers (OCT). 
 
Current Testing Window Extended  
 
The fall 2021 MPT test window is currently taking place. To date, over 2400 individuals 
have booked a MPT test session.  To help more teachers meet the MPT certification 
requirement before December 31, 2021, the last day to take the MPT in this test window 
has been extended from December 11 to December 15, 2021. Test administrators 
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continue to require that all test takers book a test four days in advance of taking the 
test.   
 
Winter 2022 Testing Window 
The winter 2022 MPT test window is scheduled to run from January 17 to March 26, 
2022. Individuals may begin to register to take the test on January 10, 2022 on the MPT 
website. After completing the test, individuals will receive their results within 10 
business days. If required, individuals can book another test session once their results 
are received. As in the fall 2021 testing window, there is no limit to the number of 
attempts an individual can make to successfully complete the MPT. To help individuals 
prepare for the MPT, a second practice test has been added to the MPT website.  
 
 
MPT Fees 
 
To support test takers there will continue to be no cost to write the test in 2022 for those 
who are required to pass the MPT for certification with the OCT. Fee information for 
2023 will be communicated in the fall of 2022.  
 
Priority Access 
 
Test bookings for all 2022 MPT test windows will be restricted to individuals who are 
required to take the MPT for certification with the OCT. This includes: 
 

- teachers who hold a Transitional Certificate of Qualification and Registration with a 
condition to complete the MPT; 

- Internationally Educated Teachers who must complete the MPT to satisfy the 
condition on their Certificate of Qualification and Registration; and,  

- applicants to the OCT, including teacher candidates applying for a Temporary 
Certificate of Qualification and Registration.  

 
Labour mobility applicants, Native Languages applicants and certified teachers who are 
not required to pass the MPT for certification with the OCT, but would like to take it 
voluntarily, will be able to book a test session in 2023.   
 
Certificates of Qualification and Registration with MPT Condition 
 
As you are aware, the deadline to fulfill the MPT requirement for OCT members, who 
presently have a condition to complete the MPT, is December 31, 2021. The OCT will 
expire certificates for those who do not meet the MPT condition by this date. All 
individuals who failed to meet the MPT requirement will have to reapply. The OCT sent 
a reminder of this deadline to its members the week of November 8, 2021.  
 
Internationally Educated Teachers 
 
The December 31, 2021 deadline does not apply to Internationally Educated Teachers.  
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Instead, Internationally Educated Teachers will continue to have two years from the 
date of their initial certification to pass the MPT. A condition will appear on their 
Certificate of Qualification and Registration until such time as they successfully 
complete the MPT  
 
Your continued support and collaboration are appreciated.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
Phil Graham                                                                          Denys Giguère   
Assistant Deputy Minister                                             Assistant Deputy Minister   
Strategic Policy and Planning Division                         French-Language Teaching, 
Learning and Achievement Division            
 
 
 
c:      Executive Director, Association des conseils scolaires des écoles publiques de 
l'ontario (ACÉPO)  

Executive Director, Association franco-ontarienne des conseils scolaires 
catholiques (AFOCSC) 
           Executive Director, Ontario Catholic School Trustees' Association (OCSTA) 
           Executive Director, Ontario Public School Boards' Association (OPSBA) 
           Executive Director, Council of Ontario Directors of Education (CODE) 

President, Conseil ontarien des directions de l’éducation de langue française 
(CODELF) 

Executive Director and Secretary-Treasurer, Association des enseignantes et 
des enseignants franco-ontariens (AEFO) 
           General Secretary, Elementary Teachers’ Federation of Ontario (ETFO) 
           General Secretary, Ontario English Catholic Teachers’ Association (OECTA)  
           General Secretary, Ontario Secondary School Teachers’ Federation (OSSTF) 
           Chair, Ontario Council of Educational Workers (OCEW) 
           Chair, Education Workers’ Alliance of Ontario (EWAO) 
           Co-ordinator, Canadian Union of Public Employees – Ontario (CUPE-ON) 

Executive Director, Association des directions et directions adjointes des écoles 
franco-ontariennes (ADFO) 

Executive Director, Catholic Principals' Council of Ontario (CPCO)  
Executive Director, Ontario Principals' Council (OPC)  
Chief Administrative Officer, Colleges Ontario 
Vice President, Academic, Cambrian College 
President and Chief Executive Officer, Colleges Ontario 
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